

Office of the Director General

Contact: Daniel Cutler Phone: (02) 9228 6111 Fax: (02) 9228 6244

Email: Daniel.Cutler@planning.nsw.gov.au Postal: GPO Box 39, Sydney NSW 2001

Our ref: PP_2012_SYDNE_004_00 (12/15935-1)

Your ref: 2012/306626 Date: 22 October 2012

Ms Monica Barone General Manager Council of the City of Sydney GPO Box 1591 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Ms Barone,

Planning proposal to Sydney Local Environmental Plan 2005 under Section 73A

I am writing in response to your Council's letter dated 27 September 2012 requesting an amendment to Sydney Local Environmental Plan (LEP) 2005 under section 73A of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 ("EP&A Act") to amend Clause 52a to correct an error in the description of 'block 2'.

It has been determined that this is a minor amendment under s73A of the EP&A Act and public exhibition and agency consultation is not required in this instance. Therefore, the Department in consultation with Council and Parliamentary Counsel will now make the necessary arrangements to finalise the LEP.

The amending Local Environmental Plan (LEP) is to be finalised within 3 months of the week following the date of this letter. The Regional Planning Team will remain your principal contact on this matter and will be able to advice on the progress of the draft LEP.

Should you have any queries in regard to this matter, please contact Daniel Cutler of the Regional Office of the Department on 02 9228 6111.

Yours sincerely,

Richard Pearson A/Director General 24/10/12

Bridge Street Office: 23-33 Bridge Street, Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 DX 22 Sydney Telephone: (02) 9228 6111 Facsimile: (02) 9228 6455 Website: www.planning.nsw.gov.au